MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MARCH 3, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, March 3, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 11, 2020 as read.

Ms. Kristyn Childers from Millage Management LLC was recognized and addressed the board about her company that helps with the annual millage process. After a brief discussion a joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district approving to hire Ms. Childers to help with the millage process. She stated that this is a reassessment year and we have to wait to see the new assessment. 

Mr. Kyle Galloway from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Eight breakwaters have been completed and the contractor is still working. A joint motion was made by the commissioner to approve payment for Luhr Bros., Inc Pay request #4 in the amount of $923,032.35 and to send the request for payment to the state for the construction of Grand Isle Bayside Segmented Rock Breakwaters and habitat Enhancement. Winds and high tides have put the contractor a little behind on the job. 
2. The plans for the Bayou Thunder Project is moving forward. We are working with Entergy to see where their right of way then we can design the placement of the rocks. The company will be here next week to find the Indian Burial area. 3. The pump stations have been designed and is ready to go out for bid. 4. Received the quotes for the culverts and floodgates that will be installed on the eastern end of the island. 5. The levee inspections will take place soon and grass needs to be cut. 6. Working with FEMA on Hurricane Barry.
President Camardelle stated that he has lots of meetings coming up for our projects. Going to Washington later this month and will meet with the Louisiana Delegation and go over our projects. He will hand out booklets on the Grand Isle Projects.  Mr. Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, Jefferson Parish President Shang and Council Templet for helping with more rocks, levee and pump stations. We are all working for a better Grand Isle. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:17 p.m.
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